## St. Boniface (Scipio)



# St. Therese (Richmond)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

26 May - 03 June 2018

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date. Reconciliation: Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

#### St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	May 26,2018	6:00 PM	Trebor Rude - Judy Wall
Tuesday	May 29,2018	8:30 AM	Delores McNett- Miller - Marlene Laird
Wednesday	May 30,2018	10:30 AM	For All Parishioners - Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Thursday	May 31,2018	8:30 AM	Don and Nadine Poss - Ron and Jeanne Wolken
Saturday	June 02,2018	6:00 PM	Kris Strole - Galen and Peg Wichman

#### Assignments – 06/02/18

Lectors:

Dale and Sandra Kueser

**Eucharistic Ministers:** 

Gail and Debbie Kueser, Sandra Kueser

**Richmond Care Center:** 

Ora Lee O'Brien

Hospitality: Judy Wall CountingTeam: C

**Church Cleaning** 

Edna Foltz, Gail Smith, Misty Wheeler

#### **Stewardship**

Offertory Collection: 19 May 2018

Regular Collection - \$559.00

(Envelopes - \$556.00 and Plate - \$3.00)

Votives - \$12.00

Catholic Communications Campaign - \$12.00

Building Fund - \$200.00

	St. B	Soniface I	Mass Sc	hedule
--	-------	------------	---------	--------

Sunday	May 27,2018	9:00 AM	Travis Kipper - Duane and Linda Kipper
Monday	May 28,2018	8:15 AM	Bernice Rockers - Merle and Alta Feuerborn - Mass in Church -Time change - Memorial Day only!
Wednesday	May 30,2018	10:30 AM	For All Parishioners - Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Friday	June 01,2018	8:30 AM	Ann Hermreck - Joan Rockers
Sunday	June 03,2018	9:00 AM	Henry Wittman - Tom and Mary Kratzberg

### Assignments - 06/03/18

### **Stewardship**

Votives - \$47.00

Offertory Collection: 20 May 2018

Catholic Communications Campaign - \$5.00

New Hall Savings - \$810.00 (Basket Sales)

Regular Collection - \$1,356.00 (Envelopes - \$1,052.00 and Plate - \$304.00)

Lectors:

Mary Carol Hermreck, Charlie Miller

**Eucharistic Ministers:** 

Geralyn Feuerborn, Loretta Sobba, Ora Lee O'Brien

Servers:

Karson and Kendra Hermreck, Julianna Sprague

**Richmond Care Center:** 

Ora Lee O'Brien

Counting Team: Cheryl Bures

Saint Boniface Priory 32292 N E Norton Road, Garnett, KS 65032 Main: 785-835-6273 Mobile: 785-433-1252 www.stbonitacesttherese.con Reverend Jerry Williams O.Carm

jwilliams@carmelnet.org

### I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



**MEMORIAL DAY MASS** - will be celebrated in the church proper, at <u>8:15 AM</u> on Memorial Day only! This will allow those who wish to begin the holiday with Mass to also be able to make it down to St. Boniface Cemetery for the Memorial Day service there which is scheduled to begin at 9:00 AM.

ST. BONIFACE PARISH COUNCIL - meet next Sunday, June 3rd, after the 9 AM Mass in the Priory dining room.

**OBERAMMERGAU 2020** - The world-famous Passion Play of Oberammergau, Germany, will be performed again in 2020. It has been performed every ten years, consistently, since 1634. There are several pilgrimage packages that are being offered, between mid-May through the end of September, 2020, that include airfare from New York, accommodations, Play Tickets, most meals, Professional Escorted Sightseeing, and all service charges - and the prices run from \$3,369.00 - \$4,699.00, and the length of the trips are from 9 days through 12 days, depending on the particular pilgrimage chosen (all of them include Oberammergau combined with other locations, such as Austria, Switzerland, Italy, Poland, Hungary, Czech Republic, France, Greece and the Holy Land). If you feel you might be interested in going and planning such a pilgrimage, please call me or drop me an e-mail. We will then have a planning meeting on Monday evening, June 11th, at St. Boniface Parish Hall, at 7:00 PM to choose a package and begin promotion of the pilgrimage.

**RECORD UPDATING** - A regular summer project is the updating of the records for both parishes. If you would like me to check if I have your correct information, or if there have been changes in your information within the past year or so, please call, send me a note through the Post Office, or via e-mail. Any changes would be most helpfull, such as name changes, deletions, address changes, dropping of phone land-lines, adding of cell phone numbers, addition or deletion of e-mail addresses, church and date of Baptisms of all family members - if available, and letting me know of any interest you may have in participating in any of the parish ministries.

**TEENS LOOKING FOR SOME SUMMER WORK?** There are a number of odd jobs that need to be taken care of throughout the summer, and the rest of the year, in both parishes. If you would like to have your name included on a list of paid helpers for occasional projects, please send me your name, phone number, and e-mail address. Any participation in these projects will need to have parental permission.

**PRESCRIPTION BOTTLE CAPS** - Auburn Pharmacies are now also accepting the caps from both the green and the blue prescription bottles. There are collection boxes for these around town and at the back of each church.

**EVERY LITTLE BIT HELPS!** - Several parishioners are quietly working in the background, implementing fundraising activities and events that really do pay off for all of us! At the Garnett Square Fair, \$810.00 was raised for the New Hall Fund through the sales of donated Longaberger Baskets; The Carmelite **STARS** received grant money of \$762.00 because we have had a number of adults participate in the Youth Ministry Workshops throughout the year; Ink Cartridge recycling helps us financially as well as environmentally; Prescription Bottle Caps have begun to pay off nicely; and Best Choice label collections are an easy way to participate in fund-raising. Please keep these efforts in mind, and know that your participation DOES make a difference! Also, **during this time of Family Reunions, consider handing out a supply of New Hall Fund envelopes to relatives who may have moved from the area, or put out a collection bin for Cemetery Upkeep.** You might be quite surprised at how responsive people might be if you encourage them! If you'd like a supply of envelopes, please let me know!



God of power and mercy, You destroy war and put down earthly pride. Banish violence from our midst and wipe away our tears, that we may all deserve to be called Your sons and daughters.

Keep in Your mercy those men and women who have died in the cause of freedom and bring them safely into Your kingdom of justice and peace. We ask this through Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen!

Happy and Safe Memorial Day to all!

Have a blessed week! Fr. Jerry

**YOUTH OUTREACH** - There are two programs for our youth (and our families) that are still off in the distance - but to make you all aware for planning purposes, I'll continue to mention them now. The Rural Youth Summer tour will be held on August 12th in Horton; and on August 19th here in Scipio. The theme this year is: **Perfectly Imperfect**. The Rural Catholic Youth Conference will be in Topeka from November 17th - 18th, and the theme is: **Crafted and Worthy**. There are flyers on the Bulletin Boards with information - but mark your calendars now!

**LITURGICAL MINISTRIES** - Both parishes would greatly benefit if additional people would be willing to add their names and their gifts to the roster of Liturgical Ministers: Servers, Lectors, and Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist, Singers, Musicians (of **any** musical instruments), and collection counters would certainly enhance our Liturgy - and would offer a much deserved break to many faithful members who have been offering their services for years. If you would consider doing one or more of these ministries, please send me a note or leave a message on the parish answering machine. As names come in, as I hope they do, we will have some training sessions before the end of the summer. Thanks for prayerfully considering this request!

HOME VISITS - visits and Communion for our homebound and hospitalized members <u>generally</u> takes place on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare and my Communion calls at Anderson County Hospital Residential Care and Guest Home Estates in Garnett. If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. There will be First Friday Mass this week, on June 1st, at Parkview Heights at 10 AM in the Common Room just inside the front entrance. All are welcome to join us for Mass and a visit with the residents! And let's keep our elderly, sick, and homebound parishioners in our thoughts and prayers.

St. Isidore and St. Maria de la Cabeza, patrons of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!